
Supervisor’s Monthly Report for March 
Mall Concourse 

 
Warm weather was a standard for the month of February, with little to no snow removal 
throughout the month. Sidewalk sweeping, winter debris cleaning, and bus shelter washing were 
able to be done on a regular basis. With the Capitol Square construction looming, benches, trash 
cans, and bike racks were easily moved to prep for the 3 month long project. Winterfest, the only 
downtown major event, was moved to Elver Park for the first time in its history. It will be just a 
matter of time for the other events to start up in the Mall Concourse area. 
 
March will be a transition time for the Mall getting ready for the spring. Seasonal banners will be 
changed from winter to spring, the snowflake lights have been taken down, and the winter bough 
displays will be removed. The St. Patrick’s Day Parade will kick off the events for the month, with 
March Madness basketball games coming as well. 
 
 


